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February 23, 2017 

State of Michigan- Dept. ofEnv. Quality 
Air Quality Division 
Cadillac Place 
3058 West Grand Boulevard, Suite 2-300 
Detroit, Ml 48202-6058 
Ph. 313.456.4700 
Attn: Katherine Koster- Senior Env. Engineer 

Rm 4W200M 
San Ramon, CA 94583 1 

RE: Violation Notice- 445 State Street, 444 Michigan Ave., and 1365 Cass Ave., 

Dear Ms. Koster: 

FEB 2 4 2017 

AT&T Communications of Michigan, Inc. (AT&T) currently owns and operates a multi-building 
campus under the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division (AQD) 
jurisdiction. On August 12,2016 an inspection was conducted by AQD at this campus. On 
October 20,2016 a Violation Notice was drafted by AQD. AT&T acknowledges receipt of this 
notice and is currently working on gathering information for a formal response. Upon 
completion of the initial research AT&T will provide a deadline to ADQ for resolution of any 
outstanding issues. Our goal to have the anticipated deadline to ADQ prior to End of Business on 
Monday, February 27, 2017. 

Your patience in regards to this matter is appreciated. If you have any questions, suggestions, or 
concerns please do not hesitate to contact Liz Welch at (214) 741-0351 or via email at 
g439 1 3@att.com. 

Sincerely, 
AT&T Services, Inc. 

tlianne Barnum 
Area Manager Environmental, Health & Safety Air Team 
(214) 741-0270 


